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Dear Brethren: 
 
Greetings once again in the name of the Lord. Hope all of you are doing well, particularly of a spiritual 
nature. Sue and I are okay. The last month or so has been somewhat rough for the both of us, especially 
her. She has her good days and bad days like all of us, but her health bothers her in pertaining to her 
crooked spine. Sometimes numbness is felt, but thanks to the grace of our good Creator, she is able to 
carry on a fairly normal life. Of course, I continue to deal with glaucoma in my left eye. 
 
Lately, there have been 3 visitors coming to see us on a regular basis. They seem dissatisfied with where 
they are attending in a nearby city, and from what many have told me, their feelings are justified. Their 
dissatisfaction has turned into distraught. Sorry about their situation. They are thinking about placing 
membership with us. Please pray that we gain them, as one of the visitors is a new convert. 
 
Be sure to check us out on our website at www.eaglerockroadchurchofchrist.com. We hope you like the 
articles and appearance of the website. We hope to add some new features as time goes on----while 
acting according to God's Word, to be sure! As well, like us on Facebook. 
 
Well, by the time many of you read this, I will be preaching at both services at the congregation in 
Warrenton, Missouri. This will be what one would call "a stroll down Memory Lane." I preached my first 
sermon in Warrenton exactly 50 years ago this month. I thank the brethren there so much for allowing 
me to come speak for them. I was 20 years of age then, with a big pompadour hair style. (Not quite like 
now! HA!) 
 
You may recall that a few months back, Sue ended up having to prosecute some people who were 
renting a property of hers in her native Kentucky. They stole her blind, and the case should be going to 
court soon. Please pray that justice will be done in full. This ordeal has taken such a toll on my good 
wife, God instituted civil authority, and so, I too pray that this crime will not go unpunished. 
 
It has been, without really needing to be said, a most crazy winter! Some parts of the country have 
experienced bad freezes, while others have experienced extreme flooding. For any of you good brethren 
who have experienced any of those extremes, I pray that you cam out of it all fine.  
 
We continue to study in the book "The 4 Fold Gospel," co-written by J. w. McGarvey and Philip Y. 
Pendelton. For those not familiar with the book, the authors take the same stories written in all 4 of the 
Gospel books and place them back to back, then commenting on them. The study has evoked a lot of 
good class participation. I as the teacher appreciate this very much. The study is conducted in both the 
Sunday morning and Wednesday evening auditorium classes. 
 
As a reminder, we devote the last Wednesday of each month to singing. Any of the men attending, 
visitors or local, are welcomed to share in the leading.  
 
That seems to be all there is to report for now. Thank you all so much again for your financial support. 
Much appreciation is felt. 
 
May the good Lord take a liking to all of you! 
                                                           
                                                            In Christ, 
                                                            Philip North 
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Below Is The Record For March 2019: 
DATE:            ATTENDANCE:             CONTRIBUTION: 
     3                         23                               $900.00 
   10                         57                            $1,679.00 
   17                         25                               $549.00 
   24                         37                               $573.00  
   31                         22                               $443.00  
 
 


